
BLOUBERG LOCAL MUNICIPALITY MAYOR, HIS WORSHIP CLLR MASEKA PHEEDI'S 

MESSAGE OF SUPPORT TO THE BLOUBERG MATRIC CLASS OF 2020 

 

DEAR GRADE 12 LEARNER 

 

It has been a long journey, and I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate you for making it 

thus far.  

 

That time has finally arrived , time for you to recap on what you have been taught over the past  12 

years. 

 

2020 has been a difficult year for all of us. The Covid-19 pandemic has disrupted the normal ways of 

doing things including schooling. We commend the department of Basic Education for their smart plans 

to salvage the 2020 academic year. 

 

Former statesman , Nelson Mandela once remarked that, " It is through education that the daughter of 

a peasant can become a doctor, that the son of mineworker can become the head of the mine, that a 

child of a farm worker can become the president of a great nation. It is what we make out of what we 

have, not what we are given , that separates one person from another". 

 

With these borrowed words from a great leader  ever lived, I say,  do not  let your situation deter your 

from reaching your highest potential. You are the future. The hope for a better Blouberg, for a better 

tomorrow are placed on your shoulders. Your background should not limit you, our government has 

placed education high on the agenda. Government including my office has set aside funding to assist 

you needy learners to further your post matric studies. 

 

I call on you to take a break from social media, television and other things that might distract you from 

studying for your exams. 

 

Parents and guardians , your children need your unwavering support. Please give them necessary 

support and ensure that books become their number one priority from now until the last day of their 

examinations. 

 

Good luck with your National Senior Certificate (NSC)examinations. 

 

CLLR MASEKA PHEEDI 

MAYOR  


